RPC phone conference 29/10/2003

Present at CERN: W.Van Doninck.

Connected: P.Iaselli, Seong Hong, Kyongsei Lee 

Summary:

In the absence of China and Pakistan we only discussed the gas gap production facility in Korea.

· The “hot melt” facility is being commissioned right now. The bakelite and the 250 micron thick pet film are preheated to about 80 degrees. Lamination seems good although the company predicts better adhesion if one would increase the temperature to 100 degrees. At present the delaminating force is estimated to be about 10 kg which is considered adequate.

· All gas gap production ingredients have been reviewed and are available in Korea in sufficient quantity. In particular linseed oil and heptane have been found on the Korean local market and are being analyzed and tested.

· Agreement was reached between Ian and Kyongsei concerning the cutting of the gas corners and the cutting will proceed accordingly. Pino emphasized once more that the edge protection/isolation is of utmost importance especially near the gas in and outlets.

· The quality control aspects have been discussed. Bakelite will leave Italy labeled with a permanent pen (the ones used to write transparencies) on the bakelite edge. This label allows to trace back the history of the bakelite sheet in terms of production batch at Pan Pla, the cutting at Riva and the cleaning at GT. Korea will label the gas gaps without losing that information but adding quality control aspects of the gas gaps themselves. Travelers and database entries will be very similar to the barrel.

· Concerning the GIF tests, Pino said that Marcello will be at CERN soon to increase the recirculation fraction of the gas gradually up to 90%.

Recent information about bakelite status as given by Ian today 11/11/03.

· Bakelite sheets in quantity sufficient for RE1/2, 1/3, 2/2, 2/3 for one end cap was cut at the Riva company in week 44 and shipped back to Pan Pla on 4/11. It was then shipped to GT for the final cleaning step on 7/11 and is expected to arrive at GT on 12/11 at the latest. This first batch amounts to 6.2 tons of material.

· Ian expects GT to start the cleaning in his presence on Monday 17/11. It is expected that at the end of that week a first batch containing the bakelite for RE1/2 and 1/3 could leave Italy for Korea. It seems therefore that gap production could start early December.

· Ian confirmed that the order for gas gaps for the RE1/3 preassembly test was sent to GT last week. Those gaps are ready and are expected to arrive at CERN before the end of this month to allow the Chinese colleagues to exercise RE1/3 assembly and final tuning of the assembly facility at the ISR.

